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NEWSLETTER
15TH MARCH 2024
SPRING TERM 2 | WEEK 3

Inspiring all to 
"live life in all its fullness”*
 so that we may look back 

with pride and move 
forward with confidence.

*(John 10:10)

Dates for your diary

14th March – Hambleton 

Class Assembly

14th March – KS1 Film Night

20th March – Y5 Bikeability 

Group 1

21st March – Rockingham 

Class Assembly

21st March – KS2 Film Night

27th March – Y3/4 Mini 

Musical 2.40pm & 6pm

27th March – Charity Bake 

Sale

28th March – Y5 Bikeability 

Group 1

28th March – Easter Service

28th March – Last day of term

11th April – First day of 

Summer Term 1

Dear Families,

We hope this newsletter finds you well. It’s been another busy week, 
and the term seems to be going very quickly with Easter approaching 
very quickly!

Dodgeball: This week, our Year 3 and 4’s entered the Rutland Sports 
competition for this age group. There is more information overleaf, 
but again they represented our school, and themselves, excellently. 

Clubs have started this week and have so far been well received, with 
good take up. It’s great to see the children attending activities that can 
develop their skills in different areas and provide enjoyment with the 
specialisms our staff have. We will be in touch soon about the club 
offerings for after half term. We have left the clubs page available at 
the end of the newsletter for your reference.

Values Badge Design for ‘Love’: we had a huge number of entries for 
this! Thank you to those who managed to get an entry in. Our Ethos 
council have picked the overall winner that will form the badge for 
‘love’ this year, being Eden in Year 6 – well done! You can see the 
badge to the right in the dates section. 

Staying safe online: Does your child play on Fortnite? Please make 
sure you read this month's edition of our online safety newsletter to 
learn some useful tips for staying safe online. There is also a lot more 
additional content that will help. 

RHSE – Relationships, Health and Sex Education.
As a part of the national curriculum, we will be sending out letters over 
the coming week for Year 5 and Year 6 who will be learning about 
adolescence, growing and changing. Please keep a look out for these in 
your email inbox. We will be sharing our whole school policy with you 
soon and give you the opportunity to provide any feedback. 

Thank you to FORA for their organisation and smooth running of the 
KS1 film night. From all accounts, the children enjoyed it, and we are 
looking forward to KS2 this week too! 

Have a great weekend and we look forward to seeing you next week. 

Mr Reed
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SPORT EVENTS
This week, we have some of our Year 3’s and Year 4’s attend the Dodgeball tournament.

We are so proud of them, and how they demonstrated resilience and sportsmanship in 
competitive field. Again, our excellent sportsmanship was commented on by other teams 
however the result of the sportsmanship award has yet to be announced so watch this 
space! 

We gave the children the opportunity to enter mixed teams of Year 3’s and 4’s yet the 
overwhelming majority wanted to stay as Year group teams. Our Year 3’s were the youngest 
team, with most teams being either Year 4, or a mixture of Year 3 and 4 competitors; they did 
us, and themselves proud. We came 7th and 10th overall. The children all spoke of how much 
they enjoyed the competition and are looking forward to the potential opportunity again 
next year. Well done! 
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Our overall school attendance this week is 
96.49% which is above the national 
average.  Please do get in touch if you 
need any support with attendance.

Well done to Belvoir Class and Burghley 
class who jointly won the Attendance 
Trophy with 100% attendance for all.

Thank you for the continued 
communication and co-operation with the 
different procedures in place.

ATTENDANCE

Class YTD %

Belvoir 100%

Belton 95.83%

Rockingham 96.67%

Burghley 100%

Woolsthorpe 91.67%

Tolethorpe 93.1%

Hambleton 96.43%

STAR OF THE WEEK

Congratulations to the children awarded Star of the Week in our Celebration 

Assembly this morning.

Belvoir Isabella

Belton Cara

Rockingham Nicholas

Burghley Joseph

Woolsthorpe Holly

Tolethorpe Finn

Hambleton Whole Class



IMPORTANT INFORMATION & REMINDERS 

We are a nut free school as we have children who are allergic to nuts.  Please 

remember this when preparing packed lunches or snacks and avoid food 

containing nuts such as chocolate spread and pesto.

If you need to drive to drop off or collect your child, please park with 

consideration of resident's drives, garages or access to roads. Please remember 

that parking on zig-zag lines at any time of the day is prohibited to ensure the 

safety of the children during the busier periods of the day.

A gentle reminder to families to not use the staff car park when either dropping 
children to school or collecting them – this is purely for the safety of the children 
and staff. 

Worried About A Child?

Should you have any concerns about a child, please speak to any member 

of school staff who can, where required, direct you to the relevant people.

Our staff trained to deal with potential safeguarding concerns and worries 

are:

• Mr A Reed (Designated Safeguarding Lead)

• Mrs D Jesson (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

• Mrs C Hicks (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

• Mrs E Jagger (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

• Mrs L Garwood (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)
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ST JOHN’S CHURCH OPEN DAY
COMPETITION
St John’s Church have an open day on 23rd March and are running a 
competition.  

Entries will be displayed in church.  Any children entering will be awarded 
Class DoJo points.

CHARITY BAKE SALE

A group of children 
in Y5 have 
organised a bake 
sale to raise money 
for Shelter.

Please support 
them after school 
on Wednesday 27th 
March. They will be 
sold on the school 
playground. 
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WRAP AROUND CARE
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LOCAL EVENTS
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LOCAL FOOTBALL
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Club Day

Year 
group 

available 
to

Time Provider Location Cost
Min/Max 
Numbers

How to book

Art Club Monday
Year 1 & 
Year 2

3:30 – 4:30 Mrs Eve Year 2 Class
£1.00/session 
(£3.00 for this 

term)
Max 15

Via school 
money

Lego Club Monday
Reception 
+ Year 1

1:00 – 1:30 Mrs Jagger Year 1 Class Free Max 12

FULLY 
BOOKED

Lego Club Monday
Year 2 + 
Year 3

1:00 – 1:30 Mrs Want Year 2 Class Free Max 12

Via school 
money

Craft Club Thursday Years 3-4 3:30 – 4:30 Mrs Thorpe Year 3 Class
£1.00/session 
(£3.00 for this 

term)
Max 20

Via school 
money

Craft Club Tuesday Years 5-6 3:30 – 4:30 Mrs Hicks Year 4 Class
£1.00/session 
(£3.00 for this 

term)
Max 15

Via school 
money

Balloon 
Volleyball 

Club
Tuesday

Reception 
to Year 2

3:30 – 4:30
Premier 

Education
Hall

£20 for 5 
sessions

Max 20

FULLY 
BOOKED

Table 
Tennis 
Club

Wednesday
Year 3 to 

Year 6
3:30 – 4:30

Premier 
Education

Hall
£20 for 5 
sessions

Max 20

FULLY 
BOOKED

Games 
Club

Wednesday
Reception 
and KS1

1:00 – 1:30
Mrs See and 

Mrs 
Ketteringham

Reception Free Max 20

Via school 
money

Skillfull 
Sewing

Wednesday Years 5-6 3:30 – 4:30 Mrs Szyszka Hall
£1.00/session 
(£3.00 for this 

term)
Max 10

Via school 
money

Coding 
Club

Thursdays Year 3-6
12:45 – 

1:30
Mr Reed

Community 
Room

Free Max 20

Via school 
money

One 
Touch 

Football
Thursdays Year 3-6 3:30 – 4:30

One Touch 
Football

Ryhall 
School 

playing field

www.onetouchfootball.co.uk/after-school-clubs/

CLUBS

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.onetouchfootball.co.uk%2Fafter-school-clubs%2F&data=05%7C02%7CA.Reed%40ryhall.pdet.org.uk%7Cc4cd210ca5434e81b62e08dc3632ea61%7Ccacaa539b2814bcdb3caa62357172f42%7C1%7C0%7C638444839711341144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oW%2FeuQmY1U%2FeUyniVjJRrph5fFDc6hQ87IJuFDqgqpU%3D&reserved=0
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